
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 29 AUGUST 2006


EX.198/06
CUMBRIA LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Promoting Carlisle

Subject Matter

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services submitted Report LDS.54/06 updating the Executive on the current position with the evolving draft Local Area Agreement.  This Executive and the Local Strategic Partnership's Executive had commented on the Local Area Agreement Draft Outcomes Framework in June 2006 and it had since been considered by the County Council's Cabinet and forwarded to the Government Office North West (GONW) for their initial observations.

Overall GONW have commented favourably on the draft submission, saying that the mandatory outcomes were well covered and the cross cutting themes set out in the draft Agreement were a good start.  There were, however, a number of points upon which further consideration was required and these were set out in the report.

A timetable for working up the final detail of the draft Agreement for approval by the Cumbria Strategic Partnership and final sign off by the County Council, on behalf of all the partners, and GONW was submitted.  It was anticipated that final Ministerial sign off would be 10 February 2007.  Arrangements would be made for the City Council through the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Local Strategic Partnership's Executive to have an input into the finalisation of the hard targets and financial provisions of the Local Area Agreement.  A further report would be submitted to the next meeting of the Executive.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That the current position be noted.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive was appraised of the current position regarding the Local Area Agreement and arrangements for its final submission to the Government Office North West.







